
 
 

 

 
To: Councillor Radley, Convener; Councillor Henrickson, Vice-Convener; and Councillors 

Bouse, Cross, Davidson, Graham, McLellan, Mrs Stewart and Tissera. 

 

 
Town House, 

ABERDEEN 06 January 2025 
 

COMMUNITIES, HOUSING AND PUBLIC PROTECTION 

COMMITTEE 

 

 The Members of the COMMUNITIES, HOUSING AND PUBLIC PROTECTION 
COMMITTEE are requested to meet in Committee Room 2 - Town House on TUESDAY, 14 
JANUARY 2025 at 10.00 am. This is a hybrid meeting and Members may also attend 

remotely.  
 

The meeting will be webcast and a live stream can be viewed on the Council's website. 
https://aberdeen.public-i.tv/core/portal/home  

  

 
ALAN THOMSON 

INTERIM CHIEF OFFICER – GOVERNANCE 
 

 
B U S I N E S S 

 

 DETERMINATION OF URGENT BUSINESS 

 

1. There are no items of urgent business at this time.   

 

 DETERMINATION OF EXEMPT BUSINESS 

 

2. Determination of Exempt Business   

 

 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

 

3. Members are requested to intimate any declarations of interest   

 

 REQUESTS FOR DEPUTATION 

 

4. There are no requests for deputation at this time   

 

https://aberdeen.public-i.tv/core/portal/home


 
 
 

 MINUTE OF PREVIOUS MEETING 

 

5. Minute of the Previous Meeting of 21 November 2024  (Pages 5 - 14) 

 

 COMMITTEE PLANNER 

 

6. Committee Business Planner  (Pages 15 - 22) 

 

 NOTICES OF MOTION 

 

7. There are no reports under this heading   

 

 REFERRALS FROM COUNCIL, COMMITTEES AND SUB COMMITTEES 

 

 8.1. Notice of Motion by Councillor Watson - referred by Council on 11 October 

2024   
 

  Notes that Council passed a notice of motion on 13 December 2023 recognising the importance of 
holding out a hand to those outwith our direct area.  It called for an immediate ceasefire in 
Palestine/Israel, and for urgent humanitarian relief for the citizens of Gaza. 
  
Since then, nine months have passed and tens of thousands more civilians have died.  In March 2024 
the United Nations Special Rapporteur found that “There are reasonable grounds to believe that the 
threshold indicating the commission of the crime of genocide…has been met.” In July 2024, the 
prestigious medical journal The Lancet stated that “it is not implausible to estimate that up to 186,000  
[7.9% of the total population in the Gaza strip] or even more deaths could be attributable to the current 
conflict in Gaza”.  Later in July, the International Court of Justice, the United Nations' highest court, ruled 
that “Israel’s continued presence in the Occupied Palestinian Territory is unlawful” and that Israel “is 
under an obligation to bring to an end its unlawful presence in the Occupied Palestinian Territory as 
rapidly as possible” and “is under an obligation to cease imm ediately all new settlement activities, and 
to evacuate all settlers from the Occupied Palestinian Territory”. 
  
This Council reaffirms its place as part of the common family of humanity, and: 

1. Reiterates our call for a permanent ceasefire; 
2. Calls on the Lord Provost to fly the Palestinian Flag on 29 November 2024, International 

Day of Solidarity with the Palestinian People; 
3. Follows Barcelona and other cities and instructs the Chief Officer - Governance to report 

to Council by the end of 2024 on any direct or indirect links that Aberdeen City Council 
have with the State of Israel, with a view to stopping these;  

4. Asks the North East Scotland Pension Fund to commission a study to identify any 
investments in companies that supply arms to Israel, as these investments may be at high 
risk due to the political instability; 

5. Recognises the UK Labour Government’s suspension of 30 licences for arms sales to 
Israel; 

6. Endorses the Scottish Government’s 2024 call for an arms embargo on Israel, and calls 
for the Scottish Government to act in all its available capacities to help prevent the 
production and transfer of weapons components for Israel from arms companies in 
Scotland; and 

7. Instructs the Chief Executive to write to other Scottish Local Authorities informing them of 
this motion, and encouraging them to take similar actions. 

 

 8.2. Notice of Motion from Councillor Kusznir - referred from Council on 11 
December 2024   
 



 
 
 

  That the Council:  
 

(1) Notes with regret that new British citizens are not able to bring along guests to group 
citizenship ceremonies held by Aberdeen City Council;  

(2) Understands that group ceremonies are held approximately every 3 weeks in the 

Grant Room at Marischal College to meet demand, yet individuals’ guests cannot  
routinely attend and need to wait outside due to capacity in the Grant Room, unless 
they book a private ceremony;  

(3) Is aware from Officers that refreshments are no longer provided due to concerns over 
cost and waste, yet notes the cost is £3.50 per head for tea, coffee and biscui ts plus 
£50 delivery fee per event, and considers this is a small cost as part of welcoming 

new citizens in Aberdeen; 
(4) Considers not allowing guests at group ceremonies nor providing refreshments is a 

penny-pinching attitude, which fails to properly respect and promote the effort to 

become a British citizen and presents an unnecessarily unwelcoming attitude to new 
citizens; 

(5) Recognises the contribution of naturalised Brits and believes the small expenditure 

on recognising their citizenship represents value for money for the City of Aberdeen;  
(6) Therefore, directs the Chief Officer - People and Citizen Service from 2025/26 to:  

(a) reinstate refreshments of tea, coffee, water and biscuits and provision for any 

other dietary requirements to ensure inclusion; 
(b) allow citizenship applicants to invite two guests to group citizenship ceremonies;  
(c) change the room as required to meet the required increased capacity;  

(7) Confirms that any expenditure (estimated by Officers to be in the region of £5,000 per 
annum) and loss of income (estimated by Officers to be in the region of up to £20,000 
per annum) associated with this change will be referred to the 2025/26 Budget  

process.” 

 

 8.3. Notice of Motion from Councillor Bonsell - referred from Council on 11 
December 2024   
 

  That the Council:  
 
(1) Notes with concern that the “A” Listed Building Aberdeen Royal Infirmary, latterly 

known as Woolmanhill Hospital, has fallen into a state of disuse; and  
(2) Instructs the Chief Officer - Strategic Place Planning to:-  

(a) identify the current owners;  

(b) contact the owners to seek assurances in respect of making the buildings safe,  
secure, and watertight in the first instance;  

(c) ascertain what are the owners’ plans and timescales for the redevelopment of 

the site in a manner compatible with its “A” listed status;  
(d) identify the enforcement powers available to the Council should the owners fail  

to co-operate;  

(e) seek the support and advice of Historic Environment Scotland, the Scottish 
Government and the King’s Trust in relation to the restoration of what is a 
building of national importance; and  

(f) report to the relevant committee(s) in relation to the instructions within no more 
than two meeting cycles.” 

 

 PUBLIC PROTECTION 

 

 9.1. Police Scotland Performance Report - POL/25/004  (Pages 23 - 54) 
 

 FINANCE, PERFORMANCE, RISK AND SERVICE WIDE ISSUES 

 



 
 
 

 10.1. Performance Report - CORS/25/003  (Pages 55 - 80) 
 

 COMMUNITIES AND HOUSING 

 

 11.1. Space Within Libraries for Post Offices - F&C/25/005  (Pages 81 - 84) 
 

 11.2. RAAC update - verbal update at Committee   
 

 

 
Integrated Impact Assessments related to reports on this agenda can be viewed here 

 

To access the Service Updates for this Committee please click here 
 

 
Website Address: aberdeencity.gov.uk 

 

Should you require any further information about this agenda, please contact Lynsey 
McBain, lymcbain@aberdeencity.gov.uk or 01224 067344  

 

https://www.aberdeencity.gov.uk/services/people-and-communities/equality-and-diversity/equality-and-human-rights-impact-assessments/search-integrated-impact-assessments
https://committees.aberdeencity.gov.uk/ecCatDisplayClassic.aspx?sch=doc&cat=13450&path=0
http://www.aberdeencity.gov.uk/

